
 

 

 

 

  

April 12, 2024 

Northwest Local School District                                                                                                                                                                                             

Attn:  Mr. Chris McKee, Director of Business Operations                                                                                                                                                                                                    

3240 Banning Road                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Cincinnati, OH 45239 

Re:  NWLSD COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL STADIUM SEWER AND WATER IMPROVEMENTS 

Dear Mr. McKee, 

The bid opening for the NWLSD Colerain High School Stadium Sewer and Water Improvements project was held on April 12, 
2024.  The bid results are noted on the attached bid tabulation sheet.  After reviewing the bids, the apparent low bidder for 
the base bid is D J Drew Company LLC.  Their base bid including the alternates is as follows:  

Base Bid  $468,920.00 

Alternate #1 Fire Line $69,000.00 

Alternate #2 Deduct C900 piping in lieu of ductile iron/copper pipe for base bid only $49,500.00 

Alternate #3 Deduct C900 piping in lieu of ductile iron for Alternate 1 Fire Line $10,800.00 

Total  $477,620.00 

 
We have worked with D J Drew on previous projects and feel they are qualified to perform the scope of work. The Ohio 
Better Business Bureau gave D J Drew Company an A+ rating with nineteen years in business. Based on this information, we 
are recommending that the NWLSD Board of Education award the contract for the NWLSD Colerain High School Stadium 
Sewer and Water Improvements along with bid alternates #1, #2 and #3 to D J Drew Company LLC. 

The Kleingers Group is satisfied with the bid activity and the bids received for the project, and we look forward to the 
successful construction phase and completion of this project for the Northwest Local School District. 

Feel free to contact me if you have any more questions. 

Sincerely, 
The Kleingers Group  

 
Joshua P. Shaw, P.E. 
Project Manager                                                                                                                                                                                        


